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MINUTES

of

Meeting of Parish Pastoral Council
Wednesday 19 March 2014 at 7.15pm in the Church Hall
For all actions arising from this meeting and ongoing, please refer to the Action List at the end of this document
Present: 
	Marie Bales

Thomas Birch

Hilary Bone

Sophie Bone

Ann Burke

Maggie Butler

Lorraine Christie
Catherine Collery

Guy Collery

Renata Clayton

Freda Crookall

Serafina Delmundo
Katherine Ferguson

	Peter Hancock

Maura Holt (Chair)

Shaun Howard

Maria Illingworth

Kenneth Maimo
Fr. Danny McAvoy
Theresa McDougall

Dan McNab

Mary McNab (Secretary)

Jan McTague

Megan Perrett

Marie-Danielle Tichbon

Michelle Woodhead




1 Welcome
Maura welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked each person to introduce themselves.    For the record, this meeting should have taken place on 12 March was but rescheduled to 19 March so that Fr. Danny could attend.
Maura explained that our PPC has 20 members in place with Megan having the claim to fame of being the youngest member of our PPC!  She especially welcomed all of the young people of our parish you have given up their time to come along to this meeting.  Maura also extended a warm welcome to Peter Hancock, Chair of our Finance Committee.  By way of an update re: the parish framework, Maura explained that Simon Mwanje is the Vice-Chair of our PPC and Mary McNab is our PPC Secretary.  The parish framework is divided into 3 areas: The Contemplative Life, Education and Formation and The new Evangelisation.  Renata Clayton leads up our New Evangelisation team and since our last meeting, Louise Birley has agreed to lead the Contemplative Life team and Kenneth Maimo has agreed to lead the Education and Formation team.  Maura thanked them both very much for volunteering.   

We then prayed the following prayer together:

Lord Jesus, I give you my hands to do your work.  I give you my feet to go your way. I give you my eyes to see as you do. I give you my tongue to speak your words. I give you my mind that you may think in me. I give you my spirit that you may pray in me. Above all I give you my heart that you may love in me your Father and all your people. I give you my whole self that you may grow in me, so that it is you, Lord Jesus, who live and work and pray in me. Amen.

Maura asked us all to remember in our prayers this evening little Evie from St Joseph’s School who is very ill and being treated at Great Ormond Street Hospital, and to pray for all the children and young people of our Parish and for their parents and anyone in our Parish who is dealing with difficulties of one kind or another. Maura then asked that we also remember in our prayers our children and young people preparing for the Sacraments of Holy Communion and Confirmation, those on the RCIA programme, the Sick and Housebound and those in our Parish who are in need of our love and support.    
2 Opening Reflection
Fr Danny shared with us that he had recently been reading something from Pope Paul VI which said, “Whenever any work is done in the spirit of good will, then you know that God is there.”  Fr Danny honoured the good will of this parish community saying that we are “poised on the edge of a new birth” and reiterated that this pastoral council will be absolutely central to everything that happens over the next few years.  
On the feast of St Joseph, Fr. Danny told us that the wise man, St Joseph, teaches us that the litmus test of any religious experience, that which makes it authentic, is that it enables us to love and to grow in tenderness and to deepen our compassion.  

He said that in sacred scripture, there is a double movement when we talk about love.  Movement one: the falling in love with God day by day, and as disciples of Jesus, we would call that being with Christ and risking his presence in our lives.  Movement two: the being sent by him to relieve the suffering of the world and this is the mission of the church.

Fr. Danny then read a reflection by John O’Shea called, ‘A prayer for an old lady, ever young.’

3 What we can do as a Parish to support our young people
Fr Danny thanked all the young people for coming to the meeting and stated that he wants them to do most of the talking and for us to do most of the listening.  He said that this pastoral council must acknowledge their presence, acknowledge their difference and move to create the  space that they need at this time in their lives to become women and men who are falling in love with God and sent to relieve the suffering of the world.  He asked the young people present to tell us what they need.
This is a summary of the main points discussed:

· Young people like to express their faith through music.
· Find young people to form a Youth band, teach new songs and introduce them at Mass.
· Set up a Youth group – trips out, retreats.
· Need something to keep our young people coming after Confirmation.

· Key is getting young people involved.  The only thing for young people is Altar Serving.  Need more involvement and responsibility.

· Introduce worship music – more passion and excitement!
· Examples are Kerith Community Church in Bracknell and River Church in Maidenhead who have their own young worship bands, big youth groups and cell groups in people’s houses.  Many church events are totally run by the youth.
· Regular Youth Mass at St. Joseph’s when young people plan the liturgy.

· Weekly youth group style gatherings to look at scripture and express faith

· Need to create the right environment for young people to feel welcome and relaxed – look at the hall, furniture, seating etc.

· Investigate Scripture Union and Soul Survivor weekend and camp retreats and other parish run events such as revision retreats, sporting events, workshops for primary school children at Easter/Christmas
· Get young people involved in serving teas and coffees after the weekend Masses

· Get young people involved in welcoming

· Investigate youth group workshop being run by Kerith in a couple of week’s time.

· Potentially take on project to setup a one night stop for the homeless in Bracknell by demolishing the garage and rebuilding a purpose built room with shower/toilet (Fr. Danny’s dream!)  
· Look at working with the Ascot/Bracknell SVP and perhaps create a Youth SVP in Bracknell.

· Employ a youth worker (possibly at Pastoral Area level) to take the lead and ownership in this area.

It was agreed that we should move forward quickly on addressing these points.  A meeting of the Education and Formation Team will be organised to put a plan into place. Refer to Action 03/1.
Peter Hancock gave a description of the Living our Faith campaign.  It’s a Diocesan wide appeal that started about 5 years ago, designed to raise funds for priest’s training, lay people’s training and to make money available for development within parishes.  It has been hugely successful and has raised £12.9 million against a target of £9 million.  It’s a 5 year project from when you start so that people aren’t asked for a large amount of money in one go: instead they pledge a certain amount a month by standing order (gift aided) over 5 years.  As of today, 82% of monies committed have been collected in.  Our parish to date has not taken part in this appeal but it’s not too late for us to take part and Peter believes that we will be selected shortly to go down that route.  This would mean that there will be money we could apply for to support lay training to further support the parish in the future.  Living our Faith will brought as a separate agenda item at our next meeting.
4 Apologies

Apologies received from Claudia Wing, Nicki Craggs, Simon Mwanje, Patrick Doherty, Louise Birley.
5 Approval of Minutes from the meeting held on 12 February 2014

The minutes were approved as a true record.

6 Matters arising from those minutes

From PPC Action List

· 02/1 and 02/2: Actions completed.  Meeting took place on 6 March to look at Parish Framework.  Re-draft issued at this meeting.  Refer to Action 03/2.
· 02/3: Action completed. New process in place for recruiting volunteers.
· 02/4: Action completed. Four new ministers have come forward for the 10.30am Mass.  Nine people have started the new volunteer process: two for the parish pool of drivers and seven as ministers to the sick and housebound and two of them are doubling up as SVP volunteers.  A further six people have since expressed an interest in becoming ministers to our sick and housebound and they will be getting the paperwork in the next week or so.
· 02/5: Action completed. Eucharistic Ministers training took place on 18 March 2014.  
· 02/6: Eucharistic Ministers faculties and commissioning: Ongoing.
· 02/7: Meeting for those who visit the sick and housebound will happen when Liz hands over to Michelle: Ongoing.
· 02/8: Action completed. Fairtrade Certificate has been issued.  The ‘Big Brew’ raised £369.78 and was a fantastic success in many ways with people donating and helping.  From that we got lots of volunteers for the Tea and Coffee rotas after the weekend Masses.
· 02/9: Action completed. Welcoming meeting has taken place.
· 02/10: Action completed. Name badges for all PPC members have been made available
· 02/11: Katherine has taken on revamping the notice board.  Fr. Danny asked that we ensure that our notice board caters for our young people. Ongoing.
· 02/12: Action completed. Notice board was updated with a school display from ‘The Big Sing’.  
· 02/13: Request for Sunday Evening Mass. Ongoing.

· 02/14: Confirmation Parents meetings have been advertised to the entire parish.
· 02/15: Weight Control Prayer Group was also advertised in the newsletter..
· 02/16: Email has been received from Sue Brett who runs the one night stop in Maidenhead.  She is happy for us to visit and have a tour if wanted.
7 Welcoming
Renata (rep from 6pm Mass), Theresa (rep from 8.30am Mass) and Shaun (rep from 10.30am Mass)  have had two meetings and have been very pro active.  Summary to date:
· There are several new people interested in volunteering for the welcoming rota at each Mass to support those already in place handing out hymn books, newsletters etc.
· Work has commenced on a draft welcoming ‘flyer’ to be available to anyone who wants to take it home containing essential information such as Mass times, telephone number, address, website, various groups within the parish etc.  It is expected going forward that there would also be a more substantial welcome booklet available to those who request more information or want to get involved in any specific ministry or parish group.  Suggestions also for welcomers to wear a badge saying something like, ‘Can I help you?’  Furthermore, perhaps the welcomers could stay in the porch for a few minutes after Mass has started to catch any new latecomers.  Refer to action 03/3.
· Sarah at St Joseph’s school had expressed an interest in the children from both schools looking at pictures/prayers for the design of a welcome card and have a competition to choose the best design (Fr. Danny to judge!)  Refer to action 03/4.
8 Forthcoming Events

· Our Lenten Project for the Aid to the Church in need is already under way for two projects in Zambia and The Philippines. 
· Life in the Spirit Seminars: running on 7 consecutive Tuesdays beginning 6 May 2014 in our parish led by renowned speakers.  A small core group led by Anne D’Souza is leading the organisation.  She will need help with welcoming, prayer teams, music, refreshments etc. 
· Quiz Evening run by Catherine Hannan to be held on 22 March in aid of Oxfam.
· Churches Together 31 March AGM: Bishop Philip will be speaking at Wokingham Methodist Church.
· Lenten Meditation 5 April at St Francis in Ascot
· Safeguarding training taking place at St Joseph’s in Bracknell on 22 March.
· ‘Spring Up’ evening to be led by Hugh Gibbons on 20 March 2014 in the church hall.
9 AOB

· Jan McTague introduced herself at the representative of the joint Ascot/Bracknell SVP society.  The SVP is very active in Bracknell with a lot of referrals from Bracknell Forest Borough Council.  Jan is passionate about the Youth SVP and hopes that we will be able to do this in Bracknell.  She would also like to introduce ‘Mini-Vinnies’ into our primary schools.  Eventually she would like to see a community shop in Bracknell.
· Fr. Danny reminded everyone that we have a fantastic new website that Michelle, Shaun and Mary have worked on and all the information anyone needs about what’s going on the in the parish including parish groups etc., can be found on there.
· The St Jude Shrine at Faversham will be holding their annual pilgrimage on 31 May.  This  is something that we will advertise in the parish newsletter and we will organise transport if necessary.  Danielle is happy to coordinate the arrangements.
Fr Danny concluded the meeting with a prayer:

May the Lord bless us and keep us safe in his care every day of our lives.  Amen.
Next Meeting: Wednesday 9 April at 7.15pm
PPC ACTION LIST

	
	What
	Who
	When

	02/6
	Decide date for issuing of Eucharistic Minister Faculties and Commissioning/Re-Commissioning at Mass


	Fr. Danny/Maura/Fr. Danny
	Corpus Christi / Holy Thursday?

	02/7
	Meeting of Eucharistic Ministers who visit the sick and housebound


	Liz/Michelle
	Handover between Liz and Michelle

	02/11
	Revamp of parish notice board

	Theresa + team
	On going

	02/13
	Request for Sunday Evening Mass


	Fr. Danny
	On going

	03/1
	Meeting of Education and Formation Team to formulate ‘Youth Plan’
	Kenneth and team
	Before next PPC meeting on 9 April 2014


	03/2
	Any feedback on updated Parish Framework
	All to team leaders
	Before next PPC meeting on 9 April


	03/3
	Introduction for ‘Welcome Flyer’
	Fr. Danny
	ASAP!


	03/4
	Parish Welcome Card Competition
	StJ / StMC School Reps (Claudia, Nicki, Maria, Anne)

	TBA (schools please let us know!)
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